BLYTH TOWN COUNCIL
EVENTS COMMITEE
Minutes from Events Committee Meeting held on Thursday 14 July 2011 at 6.00pm in the Blyth Town Council Offices, Ebor House, Blyth.

Councillors Present:


A L Gibbs- Barton




K Nisbet (Chair)
B Parker
S Walker (Vice Chair)







Councillors also Present:

J R Potts

In Attendance:

Sue Noddings, Town Clerk





Paul Taylor, Community Works




Michael Nicholson, NMTF





Steve Bucknall, Northumberland County Council
Plus:

1 Member of the Public and 1 Member of the Press
E028/11
1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies were received and accepted from Councillor Rickerby.
E029/11
2.
MINUTES OF EVENTS COMMITTEE MEETING HELD 
ON TUESDAY 28 JUNE 2011

The minutes were discussed, agreed and signed.
Councillor Nisbet stated that she wished to record her thanks to Paul Taylor who was doing an excellent job for Blyth Town Council and the Making Market Matter event.  She also stated that the Police had asked her to pass on their thanks for an exceptional job.
Initials:

E030/11
3.
EVENTS CO-ORDINATOR UPDATE

Councillor Nisbet thanks the Events Co-ordinator for circulating his report in advance of the meeting.
Councillor Nisbet asked whether there were any questions arising from the Events Co-ordinator’s Update Report.

Paul Taylor stated that the Cadets had confirmed their involvement in the Event but that he had heard nothing from the TAs as yet.

Steve Bucknall enquired about the Slide and Emergency access onto Regent Street. 

Paul Taylor confirmed that the Slide would be moved onto the grass and that emergency access in Regent Street had been discussed with the Police and Peter Judd, forming part of the Risk Assessment.

Councillor Gibbs-Barton enquired whether the Event Staff would be identifiable and Paul Taylor advised that they would all be wearing printed high visibility jackets.

Councillor Gibbs-Barton also enquired about the Market Traders co-operation in moving and in complying with safety issues such as parking down the side of the square.  Paul Taylor advised that he personally would be talking with market traders and that Michael Nicholson and Pat Walsh had agreed to talk to market traders on Friday and Saturday.

Councillor Potts enquired whether it would be possible to have ‘No Parking’ signs down Waterloo Road.  Steve Bucknall said that he would make enquiries about this.

The Clerk sought clarification on the payment for Helen Hanson the student who had been helping with the event and stressed that this had always formed part of the budget.  Payment was agreed.

Paul Taylor advised the Committee that there were two budget changes in respect of Wild Harmony £400 and Additional Staffing.  Payment was agreed.
Councillor Nisbet requested that it be recorded that it was a brilliant report and congratulated Paul Taylor on a job well done.
Initials:
E031/11
4.
BANNERS FOR MARKET PLACE
The Clerk reported that banners had been re-printed at no cost to Blyth Town Council and that the company installing them would assess whether it was feasible to install them on Friday.  If this was not feasible they would install them on Sunday.
E032/11
5.
BLACHERE UPDATE

The Clerk advised the meeting that there had been no further progress with this issue and that she would contact Blachere again.  Action Agreed: SN to contact Blachere.
E033/11
6.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION AND URGENT MATTERS

6.1
Photographic Competition - Councillor Gibbs-Barton reported that he had had no further contact from the printers, etc.  and proposed that the issue be addressed after the event on 24 July 2011.

It was agreed in principle that subject to budget agreement there would be a Photographic Competition this year. 

6.2
Five-a-Side Competition – Paul Taylor reported that he was still waiting for some additional information regarding the competition and that there had been the offer of a free tournament final in the Market Place.

6.3
Steve Bucknall enquired whether Blyth Town Council would be interested in taking over the running of the fountains in the Market Place.


Councillor Gibbs-Barton requested that financial details be provided and discussed before there could be the possibility of a Service Level Agreement.

Councillor Potts stated that there were ongoing issues around the Market Place.


The Clerk confirmed that Blyth Town Council had written to Northumberland County Council regarding the possibility of having the Market Place and Market transferred.

Initials:
Paul Taylor referred to the turbine at the beach that powers the Beach Huts – surplus electricity goes into the Grid.  He asked whether this could this be used to power the fountains instead.
Councillor Parker stated that this would be tabled at the Policy Working Group on the 26 July 2011.

E034/11
7.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING TO BE AGREED

It was agreed that the next meeting of the Events Committee would focus on evaluation and de-briefing and that this would take place on Thursday 4 August 2011 at 6.00pm.

It was also noted that there would be a meeting during September 2011 to look at resurrecting the Chamber of Trade or Blyth Pride.

It was also noted that the next meeting of the Market Traders was scheduled for 8 September 2011 at 3.00pm in Ebor House.
Signed: __________________________________________ (Chair)
Date: _________________________________
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